
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 June 2006 


IOS.53/06
DEALING WITH ABANDONED VEHICLES

The Director of Community Services submitted report CS.31/06 updating the Committee on a range of issues associated with dealing with abandoned vehicles as follows:-

(a) Removal of abandoned vehicles

A detailed list of the number of vehicles dealt with was submitted, together with performance indicator information for 2005/06.  There was a need to ensure that investigations were able to be carried out during periods when the Abandoned Vehicles Co-ordinator was unavailable on annual leave, etc.  Action was being taken to provide back up staff, subject to funding being carried forward from 2005/06.

The Chairman asked whether the City Council’s performance was compared to other Local Authorities.

The Highways Services Manager reported that, whilst the scheme was modelled on best practice in other Local Authorities, a comparison of performance was not undertaken at present.

(b) County Council Contract

A contract between the City Council and Cumbria County Council for the storage and disposal of abandoned vehicles was now in place.  For each abandoned vehicle removed by the City Council, the County Council pay £46 and this was expected to raise approximately £7,774 in 2006/07.

(c) Free vehicle disposal

The City Council now offered a free vehicle disposal service to residents and this had been advertised on a number of occasions in the Carlisle Focus magazine and the News and Star.  This initiative had initially been funded by the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership as part of an arson reduction initiative.  For 2006/07 and subsequent years, it was hoped that income from the City Council’s range of initiatives would fund these costs.

Members asked that Officers look to ensure that the free vehicle collection scheme continued to be widely advertised.

(d)
DVLA Untaxed Vehicle Scheme

This scheme went live on 3 April 2006 and, up until 31 May 2006, over 160 reports had been received relating to abandoned, untaxed and nuisance vehicles.  Of the untaxed vehicles, 21 had been removed under the scheme with only 6 being reclaimed.

The Director further reported on the City Council’s participation in vehicle spot checks which are to be carried out on a regular basis by the Cumbria Police Traffic Unit.  The Abandoned Vehicles Co-ordinator reported that checks carried out on 21 June 2006 had revealed a number of motorists with either no tax disc, no insurance or no driving licence.  The City Council had asserted its powers to seize three unlicensed vehicles from the roads.  The City Council would continue to participate in these vehicle spot checks.

Members were supportive of the action being taken, in conjunction with the Police, to spot check vehicles and suggested that it would be useful if these checks could be undertaken at different times of the day.

(e)
Car Clear Scheme

This scheme had gone live in December 2005 but, since the launch, there had been only three vehicles recovered.  In January 2006, the City Council had been advised that this scheme would no longer be aggressively marketed within the Police.  The scheme was intended to be a joint agency scheme aimed at reducing the rising number of burnt out and abandoned vehicles in Carlisle.  From the outset, it had been agreed that the Car Clear Scheme would be a Police led initiative, funded and administered by the City Council.

Members were disappointed that the Police were no longer willing to operate the Car Clear Scheme and requested the Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer, in consultation with the Highways Services Manager, to invite a Senior Police Officer to a future meeting of this Committee to discuss this issue further.

(f)
Pursuing Registered Keepers
Details of action taken to pursue Registered Keepers for all costs associated with removal of their vehicles was reported.  It was proving very difficult for Bailiffs to recover these debts but Officers considered that efforts should continue to be made to pursue debtors.

(g)
Other Issues
The problem areas for abandoned vehicles in 2004 had been Melbourne Park, Petteril Valley and the rear of Willowholme.  During 2005 there had been no distinct problem areas, although Morton Park, due to its open design, has had a number of burnt out vehicles in 2006.

The Director further reported on action to be taken over the increasing number of vehicles advertised for sale on grass verges, road junctions, etc around the City.  Officers were examining whether existing street trading restrictions could be used to control the sale of individual vehicles on the highway.

Members were satisfied with the progress being made in dealing with the problem of abandoned vehicles in Carlisle and commended the work of Officers in this area.

With regard to a question as to whether the scheme was currently self-financing, the Highways Services Manager reported that the scheme required funding to operate, although new initiatives would help to provide income to offset some of the costs.  Future monitoring reports would include details of the costs of running the scheme.

RESOLVED – (1) That the report and the good progress being made in dealing with the problem of abandoned vehicles in Carlisle be noted.

(2)
That the Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer, in consultation with the Highways Services Manager, be requested to invite a Senior Police Officer to a future meeting of this Committee to discuss the reasons why the Police are no longer prepared to participate in the Car Clear Scheme.







